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BREAGE CHURCH OF ENGLAND SCHOOL 
 
 
 

NEWSLETTER 
Issue No. 28-17/18 
-11/12 

Monday 23rd April 2018 www.breage.eschools.co.uk 

C a r e           F o r g i v e n e s s  F r i e n d s h i p  H a p p i n e s s  H o n e s t y  R e s p e c t  T r u s t  

Dear Parents, Staff, Governors & Children.  
 
Red Class   Yellow Class          Blue Class 
91.62%    95.42%              97.33% 

Last week’s whole school attendance 94.79%. 
Well done to Blue Class who will be rewarded with the treat 

filled Attendance Trophy. 
 
DAILY: 8.00-8.50am: Breakfast Club 
 9.00am: Registration: Classroom 
 Daily: Collective Worship & Assembly 
 
Chartwells menu - Week 2 – new menu 
Mon 23rd: am/pm: Mr Orme, Valuing all God’s 

Children (Church House, London) 
 pm: Flute/keyboard lessons (Cornwall 

Music)  
 3.30-4.30pm: Go Active Football Club (Yrs 2-6) 
  
Tues 24th:  3.30-4.30pm: HCC Transition: Year 6: PE 
 3.30-4.30pm: Cookery Club (2 of 4) 
 6.30-7.30pm: Public consultation meeting to 

share ideas and gather views for 
the proposed new build for Pre-
School (see letter).  

 
Weds 25th: 3.30-4.30pm: Yr 6: SATs booster this week 
 
Thurs 26th: am: Red Class trip to Breage Post 

Office 
 pm: Drum lessons: Cornwall Music   
 
Frid 27th: 12pm: Glee Club Singing with Mrs 

Benney 
 
Mon 30th: 11.45am: Open the Book assembly 
 
Weds 2nd: 2.00pm: P&F Meeting: all welcome 
 

 
Please think nut free when packing 
snacks/lunch boxes – we have a child with 
a nut allergy in school – thank you! 
 
 

Go Active Football Club – Years 2-6 inclusive - today 
(Session 2 of 5).  There are 
still a couple of available 
spaces should any children wish 
to join. 

 
 

Parc Eglos – extra maths - Tuesdays 
Year 6s will not be attending Parc Eglos for extra maths 
tomorrow as Year 6s have transition at HCC. 
 
Transition Project: tomorrow: Year 6’s: PE: 24th April 

A minibus will collect Yr6’s to take 
them to transition.  After 
transition, children will return to 

Breage School for collection (approx 4.45pm) unless 
arrangements have been made to collect direct from H.C.C 
(north site).  Children will need to be wearing their PE kit 
(including trainers). 
 
Cookery Club – starting tomorrow – 24th April 

Kaleb R, Blake R, Dalton & Holly T will be cooking. 
A payment of £5 is required to cover the cost of 
ingredients for all 4 sessions.  Any children 
wishing to take part in future can add their name 
to the list on the school office door. 

 
SATs booster club – Year 6s – 3.30-4.30pm 
Restarts this Wednesday.  All Year 6s should attend. 
 
Red Class trip – this Thursday 
Children will visit Breage Post Office as part of their money 
topic (they will be buying sweets). Weather permitting 
children will enjoy some time in the park after.  The general 
consent form signed at the start of the school year covers 
this trip. 
 
Red Class Swimming Lessons – this Friday 
Session 2 of 10. All children will 
need: swimming costume & towel 
(goggles are optional but a swim hat 
is required to be worn if your child 
has long hair).  We do have a small stock of swim hats if 
needed.   
A contribution of £3.00 per child per lesson is requested 
which can be paid weekly or in total (£30.00).  Children are 
permitted to wear a tracksuit (navy) on swim days for ease 
of changing or school uniform.  We regret that due to ever 
tightening budgets that children absent from a lesson will 
still need to cover the cost and would request that everyone 
pays a contribution.   
 
 
 



 

Red Class – last Friday 
As part of their money topic work, Red 
Class made cakes (buns) on Friday and sold 
them for 20p each to the rest of the 
school.  The children did really well and 
made 148 buns and sold them all! They even made a profit of 
£21.80.  Fantastic money skills Red Class! 
 
Whole school  
Fluency in reading has a huge impact on 
children’s learning.   
All children from Reception to Year 6 should 
be reading daily with reading recorded in 
their reading record book. 
Blue Class has homework set fortnightly, due 
in the following Friday.  Blue Class 
should also practise spellings daily.    
 
 
Helston Community College Transition Days 
As in previous years, Helston Community College have 
organised two full days for Year 6 pupils to experience 
lessons and lunch on site.  Students should attend on 
Monday 18th and Tuesday 19th June.  New intake parents’ 
evenings are also scheduled for these dates.  The date will 
depend on which tutor group your child joins.  
 
Mullion School – transition dates 
Mullion School will be having a half-day transition on 13th 
June (am) and a whole day transition on 26th June.   
 
Bright Sparks Pre-School 
The pre-school would be very grateful for any “small size” 
uniforms – it is intended these will be added to the dressing 
up box so that children can play dress up in school uniform.  
This will also familiarise them in advance of starting school. 
 
Parents & Friends 
Summer School Fair – diary date: Saturday 23rd June 12-
4pm at the Queens pub in Breage Village. 
 
The P&F Committee would like to thank Arlene and Linsey 
for making the Easter egg hunt and hat competition 
possible. Fantastic work ladies! A thank you also to Rachael 
for organising the clothes sale.  An incredible £184 was 
made but it is hoped this will be further boosted by a 
planned visit to sell more at a car boot sale soon.  All 
outstanding payments should be sent into school please in a 
marked envelope.  Thank you to everyone who donated 
items. 
 

Many of you are aware of the tragic 
road accident yesterday, involving a 
very fondly remembered former 
pupil of Breage School.  Roxe will be 
organising flowers and a card for 

her family, which will be left in the school office if you’d 
like to sign; donations can also be left with the office. Our 
thoughts and prayers are very much with her family at this 
extremely sad time. 
 

Children’s University Passport to Learning 
Don’t forget to update 
passports with hours and bring 
into school to be verified and 
stamped. Children can receive 1 
stamp per activity per week: the idea behind the scheme is 
to encourage children to participate in as many different 
activities as possible. If you don’t have a CU passport but 
would like one please pop along to the school office. There is 
lots of information on the school website (go to: Parents, 
Children’s University). 
On 30th June (Penryn Campus 2-4pm) there will be 
another graduation ceremony for children reaching 100 
hours, please see the school office if you qualify.  
There is a booking deadline, therefore, if you think your 
child will have 100+ hours and would like to attend the 
graduation please let the school office know. 
 
Breakfast Club – no pre-booking required 
Available from 8.00am until 8.50am each school 
day.  Daily charges are: £2.00 per child; £3.00 
for two children or £5.00 for three children.  
Includes a choice of cereals, crumpets, toast, milk, fruit, 
juice, etc. 
 
 

Sponsored fun run in aid of the Merlin MS Centre 
 

Grab your running shoes and join us 
for this year’s Fun Run 

in aid of the Merlin MS Centre. 
  
Nestled in grounds by the River Fal, The National Trusts 
Trelissick Gardens will be opening its parkland for runners of 
all ages to take part in the 4th Annual Merlin Fun Run. 
  
Starting in front of Trelissick House, amongst acres of 
beautiful parkland, runners weave around ancient oaks with 
epic views of the Fal Estuary. The fun run is mainly aimed at 
families but is open to anyone who wishes to give either the 
1.5k or 3k run a go! Entry fees and sponsorship raised will go 
to the Merlin MS Centre.  
  
The event takes place on July 8th and we’d love to see you, 
pupils, parents etc there. 
  

To enter please visit www.crbo.co.uk/merlin. 
For information, please email 
lucy@merlinmscentre.org.uk 

or tamsin@merlinmscentre.org.uk or call 01726 885530. 
 

Sponsorship Forms are available by contacting the Merlin MS 
Centre 
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